Sele Medical Practice
Patient Reference Group

Friday 5 September2014 at 10.30 am

Chair:

Mrs Anne Brooks (AB) - Sele 

Present: 
Mrs Joan McFarlane (JM), Mr Derek Bramley (DB), 
Mrs Sheila Dance (SD), Mrs Elizabeth Fish (EF), Mr Michael Elphick (ME), Mr David Clegg (DC)
Apologies:
Mrs Jean Hensby (JH), Mrs Jean Elphick (JE) Mr Bob Potter (BP), Mrs Leanne Dotchin (LD), Mrs Stephen Prandle (SP)
AB began by apologising for having had to postpone the previously arranged meeting at short notice.

Notes of the last meeting (16 May 2014)
These were agreed as a true record.
Other matters arising were all covered by agenda items.

West Northumberland Patient Group (JM) and Northumberland wide meeting (12 June)
No local meeting had taken place since our last discussions.  JM and DC attended the Northumberland wide meeting in Morpeth on behalf of the practice and reported that some of the information presented had been confusing.  Views had been sought about various commissioning matters. However, this had been the first meeting and it had been proposed that twice yearly meetings take place from now on.
The locality patient meeting which had been set up for August had been postponed until 8 October, 6-8pm at the Mart.  AB to recirculate details.
Profiles

Two further profiles have been received and added to the website.  JM requested that the purpose of the profiles be clarified and it was agreed that some form of contact mechanism should be established for patients to channel comments to group members.  AB to investigate dedicated e-mail address for this purpose and amend website accordingly.

Newsletter/education sessions

The next education session is on Wednesday 10 September at 7pm.  It will be about cancer screening and presented by Dr Walker.

The next newsletter will be issued this month and will include items from discussions at this meeting.
Practice Update

Locum GPs had been working through the summer to cover holidays and a new GP locum, Dr James Wellham would be starting for a 3 month period from 8 September, hopefully providing better continuity of care for patients.
The practice had re-advertised for permanent GPs and hopes to appoint soon.
Any other business
Car parking/Fire Station

Negotiations continue regarding the resiting of the fire station on the Hospital site.  Apparently, there is ongoing discussion concerning accessibility.

EF had been made aware that the council had suggested that disabled badge holders wishing to park long term around Loosing Hill should use the Hospital disabled spaces.  DB agreed to take this back to the Trust as this is not what they are for.

General discussion took place around parking difficulties and charges.

Care.Data

ME enquired as to what was happening with this.  AB reported that many patients had opted out and that forms were still trickling in.  As far as the practice is aware, the programme is ‘on hold’.

Friends and Family Test

This is to be implemented from 1 December to collect opinion from patients by various mechanisms.

Young People’s survey

AB proposed that the practice devise a survey to circulate to 16 year olds to find out their views on Sele’s services.  Further information to follow.

Next Meeting:  Friday 14 November at 10.30 am

